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We urge your amendment of SB430 

On behalf of our Board of Directors and members across the state, we urge your amendment of SB430.  This bill 
which seeks to establish a grant fund for “Community Health” facilities or improvement projects, could violate 
the public trust by using taxpayer funds to provide corporate welfare to the abortion industry in the form of 
subsidies for the construction and expansion of abortion facilities.   

No public funding for abortions or abortion facilities 

A 2023 Marist poll showed that 60% of Americans, both “pro-life” and “pro-choice” oppose the use of tax dollars 
to pay for a woman’s abortion.  Maryland taxpayers believe that the state only uses public funds for abortions 
that are deemed “medically necessary” in order to save the life or health of the mother.  Taxpayers do not 
support the use of public funds for elective abortions, which make up the vast majority of abortions committed 
in Maryland.   Without amendment, this bill would allow public funds to be used as corporate welfare for the 
abortion industry, further subsidizing these for-profit businesses and their non-profit partners by making them 
eligible to receive grant funds for abortion facility development and expansion. This is in direct conflict with the 
will of  90% of people who prefer funding for programs that protect the lives of both mothers and children.  

Pregnancy is not a Disease  

Abortion is not healthcare and abortion facilities are not “community health” facilities.  Abortion is violence and 
brutality that ends the lives of unborn children, particularly children of color, through suction, dismemberment 
or chemical poisoning.  The fact that 85% of OB-GYNs in a representative national survey do not perform 
abortions on their patients is glaring evidence that abortion is not an essential part of women’s healthcare. 
Women have better options for comprehensive health care. There are 14 federally qualifying health care centers 
for every Planned Parenthood in Maryland who should be eligible for these grant funds.   

Disparate Impact Statement 

Because the abortion industry has targeted Black Americans for population control, more than 70% of their 
abortion facilities are built in minority communities. As a result, abortion is the leading cause of death of Black 
Americans, more than gun violence and all other major causes combined.  Taxpayers should not be forced to 
support this violence, those who perpetrate the violence or their facilities through grants or any other means. 

Proposed Amendment Language 

“Nothing in this [Act, Section, Chapter] shall be construed to authorize the use of state taxpayer funds, including 
those appropriated by State law or in any trust fund to which funds are authorized or appropriated by State law, 
for abortion promotion, training, or certification, or for the distribution of abortion inducing drugs, or for the 
procurement, compensation, subsidization, reimbursement or other financial support of abortion providers, 
their affiliates or their facilities.” 
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